
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
MANHASSET PARK DISTRICT 

REGULAR MEETING OCTOBER 3, 2022 
 
Meeting 22-17 
 
The bi-monthly regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Manhasset Park District 
(MPD) convened at the Manhasset Park District Office at 62 Manhasset Avenue in Manhasset, 
New York at 6:15 P.M. Monday, October 3, 2022. Present were Commissioners Mark S. 
Sauvigne, David Paterson and Kenneth Weigand. In addition, Andrew Schwenk and Catherine 
Dillan, Residents and Amanda Niewender, Secretary to the Board of Commissioner were also 
present. Paul Pepper, MPD Legal Counsel called into the meeting. 
 
Numerous communications addressed to the MPD pertaining to a wide array of matters were 
reviewed and discussed and eventually disposition was made to those, which warrant action. 
 

1. Approval of Minutes from Previous Meeting 
 

2. Payment and Receipts 

The following resolution was proposed: 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners for the Manhasset Park District 
approved payments as follows: 
 

Checks numbered 10514-10524 totaling $4,608.72 to be reviewed, approved and 
signed and Payroll Amounts of $21,031.60 for Payroll 10/6/2022 and all totaling 
$25,640.32. 
 

On a voice vote, this resolution was unanimously approved. 
 

3. Catherine Dillan 
Ms. Dillan came to the Board meeting to request that we life the fee to park on the 
weekends for everyone. She feels since it was implemented in 2014, people choose to 
park on her street rather than to park in the lot. She also feels the Park Avenue 
businesses are all given approval to open without the proper parking requirements which 
lead to more vehicles on her street. She had spoke to the Town of North Hempstead, 
which lead her to us. The Board discussed the issue with her. Without significantly 
raising taxes to the MPD residents, the supplemental income from the weekend fees 
helps to keep the MPD budget on track. They understand that street parking is an issue 
and discussed with her how the MPD has been trying to obtain an IMA with the TONH 
for many years to provide more enforcement. Mr. Schwenk chimed in and suggested 
she reach out to their councilperson, Veronica Lurvey. 
 

4. Nonresident assessment 

The Board reviewed the numbers of commuter parkers in the lot. With some email 

complaints regarding nonresident parkers by the residents, the Board will continue to 

monitor and further discuss before making any more extensions into 2023. 

 

5. Ralphs incident report 

Ralph had an altercation with an uber driver in the lot, the police were called and a report 

was issued. The uber driver stole Ralph’s glasses. The Board agreed to pay the costs of 

the glasses.  



6. Next Meetings 
Amanda reported the TONH has proposed the budget hearing to be October 20th. The 
Board will keep the October 17th meeting and meet on the 20th before going to Town 
Hall. 
 

 

Having no other items on the agenda, Motion was made by Kenneth Weigand to adjourn 

the meeting. Motion seconded by David Paterson and all voted “aye”. 

 

Meeting ended at 7:20 P.M.  



Subscribed in Manhasset, New York 
 On the 17th of October 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
By: _________________________ 

Mark Sauvigne 
Chair 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Subscribed in Manhasset, New York 
On the 17th of October 2022 
 
 
 
By: _________________________ 

Kenneth Weigand 
Treasurer 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Subscribed in Manhasset, New York 
 On the 17th of October 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
By: _________________________ 

David Paterson 
Secretary 


